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What an amazing and brilliant end of the school year (if slightly hectic!). 
I couldn’t be more proud of our children who have produced some fabulous 

outcomes over this academic year. 
 

We will be very sad to see our Year 6 children leave us on Friday. The have 
worked so hard this year and should be extremely proud of themselves. The 
art work they have produced in the entrance to our school will be exhibited 
next week in their gallery and it is of exceptionally high quality. I cannot wait 

to the ‘The Wonderful Wizard of OZ!’ next week - it has sounded amazing. We 
are proud of their SATS results, but they are just a small part of their 

achievements.  
 

Thank you to our Year 5 parents who attended the Madame Tussauds - Pirate 
Exhibition. I found this performance breath taking - just goose bumpy!  

 
I am really looking forward to seeing Year 4’s outcome on Monday at 3:00pm.  

 
Our BBC 10 Pieces enquiry was magical and it was great to see such creative 

outcomes.  
 

Next week is Enterprise Week, with year groups competing to generate the 
most profit from their ‘loans’. This profit will go back into the curriculum 

budget to ensure we can continue to offer enriched learning experiences to 
our children.  

 
Thank you for your support for Shamblehurst and I wish you all a wonderful 

summer and look forward to seeing you in September.   
 

 
 

  

Very best wishes,  
 

Mrs Jones      

 

M
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    Sadly, at the end of term, we say goodbye to Mr Anderson and Mrs Phippin, 
who are both going on to teach in other Hampshire schools. We wish the all the 

best for the future.  
Mr Anderson was instrumental in raising money for our allotments, which will be ready 

for planting in the spring next year.  
Mrs Phippin has been a great team member in Year 4 and a fabulous conductor of our 

Junk Samba Band during our One World Enquiry.  
Mrs Lyn Kelly will also be leaving next week. She has supported many children during her 

time at Shamblehurst and we wish her well in her new job!  
 

We welcome Mrs Lisa Wright to Year 1, Mrs Emma Smile to Year 2 and Miss Rosie Cassar 
to Year 4.  

We also have Miss Helen Marland and Ms Georgia Smith staring as LSA’s in September.  

 
 

Each child will be issued with a copy of a book to read over the summer, 
chosen by their teacher. The idea is that you can enjoy this book with your 

child over the summer holidays before returning in September. The children 
will be using this book when they return.  

For our summer learning this year, we would love the children to respond to 
their class book in a creative way - poster, model, alternative version or a 

review!  
Please can we have our books back in September!  

Parents are invited on to the school playground on Monday 15th July at 
3:15pm to visit children’s stalls for purchasing.  

 
The school gates will open at 3:00pm on Tuesday 16th, Wednesday 17th and 

Thursday 18th July for parents to visit children’s stalls for purchasing.  
 

We look forward to seeing you!  
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Dragonfly Class: Vanessa Hussey for flexing her perseverance muscle.  

Bee Class: Whole Class for flexing their independence muscles. 

Lion Class: Sophie Forster for flexing her imagining muscle. 

Zebra Class: Cameron Gatehouse for flexing his empathy muscle. 

Lemur Class: Luke Hearn for flexing his independence muscle. 

Dolphin Class: Jack Herridge for flexing his perseverance muscle. 

Seahorse Class: Ruairi Dunn for flexing his listening muscle.  

Monkey Class: Jake Raine for flexing his perseverance muscle.  

Wolf Class: Rose Bartlett for flexing her absorption muscle.  

Panda Class: Leon Wrigley for flexing his imitation and imagining muscles.  

Meerkat Class: Aimee Dewey for flexing her independence muscle.  

Cheetah Class: Michelle Yang for flexing her listening muscle.  

Bushbaby Class: Freddie Gaiger for flexing his independence muscle. 

Otter Class: Keira Parnell for flexing her absorption muscle. 

Orangutan Class: Grace Grover for flexing all of her learning muscles.  

Eagle Class: Whole Class for flexing their perseverance and revising muscles.  

Hawk Class: Whole Class for flexing their perseverance and revising muscles.  

 
 

Learner of the Week – Friday 17th May 2019  

Dragonfly Class: Alice Evans for flexing her perseverance muscle and Mason Bruening for flexing 
his managing distractions muscle.  

Bee Class: Claudia Conlon for flexing her perseverance muscle. 

Dolphin Class: Amber Murray for flexing her listening muscle. 

Seahorse Class: Asa Skelton for flexing his absorption muscle.  

Monkey Class: Georgia Petterson for flexing her capitalising muscle.  

Wolf Class: Brook Glasspool for flexing her perseverance muscle.  

Panda Class: William Faulkner for flexing his independence muscle.  

Cheetah Class: Holly Gardiner for flexing her listening muscle.  

Bushbaby Class: Toby O’Leary for flexing his imagination muscle. 

Otter Class: Matilda Guinebault for flexing her absorption muscle. 

Orangutan Class: Jake Parker and Thomas Pallot for flexing their reflecting muscles.  

Hawk Class: Lacey Parker for flexing her absorption and imaging muscles.   

 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 24th May 2019  



  

Dragonfly Class: Olivia Sutcliffe for flexing her listening muscle.  

Bee Class: Joseph Griffiths for flexing his independence muscle. 

Lion Class: Seth Lapidge for flexing his independence muscle. 

Zebra Class: Thea Gould for flexing her listening muscle. 

Lemur Class: Eleanor Kinloch for flexing her independence muscle. 

Dolphin Class: Jake Huckle for flexing his questioning muscle. 

Seahorse Class: Leah Pearce for flexing her listening muscle.  

Monkey Class: Lydia Hutcheon for flexing her perseverance muscle.  

Wolf Class: Andrew Bennett for flexing his imagination muscle.  

Panda Class: Fraser Newall for flexing his noticing muscle.  

Meerkat Class: Keira Gregory for flexing her revising muscle.  

Cheetah Class: Leon Fielder for flexing his perseverance muscle.  

Bushbaby Class: Eve Carter for flexing her revising muscle. 

Otter Class: Maxwell Llewellyn for flexing his absorption muscle. 

Orangutan Class: Thomas Jurd for flexing his communicating and collaboration muscles.  

Eagle Class: Hermione Greenwood, Maria Wood, Khushi Reddy and Imogen Larcombe for flexing 
their collaboration muscles. 

Hawk Class: Sophie Bartlett for flexing her making links muscle.  
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 7th June 2019  

Dragonfly Class: Thomas Smith for flexing his persevrance muscle.  

Bee Class: Chloe Phillips for flexing her independence muscle. 

Lion Class: Nicolas Tomlin for flexing his perseverance muscle. 

Lemur Class: Callum Harris for flexing his independence muscle. 

Seahorse Class: Olivia Smith for flexing her imagining muscle.  

Monkey Class: Amelia Dodden and Savannah Hinchliff for flexing their capitalising muscles.  

Wolf Class: Esme Jurd for flexing her independence muscle.  

Panda Class: Evelynne Petterson for flexing her imagining muscle.  

Meerkat Class: Mya Holmes for flexing her planning muscle.  

Cheetah Class: Mia Forster for flexing her independence muscle.  

Bushbaby Class: Grace Shepperd for flexing her absorption muscle. 

Otter Class: Chloe Chaffers for flexing her imaging muscle. 

Orangutan Class: Poppy Fifield for flexing her imagination muscle.  

Eagle Class: Olivia Dickinson for flexing her absorption muscle.  

Hawk Class: Darcie Hillyear for flexing her absorption muscle.  

 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 14th June 2019 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  

Week Ending - Friday 10th May 2019  

Lower School: Dragonfly Class - 100% 
Higher School: 6JB, Hawk Class - 100%  

Week Ending - Friday 17th May 2019  

Lower School: Dragonfly Class - 99% 
Higher School: 4EH, Bushbaby Class - 99.6%  

 

Week Ending - Friday 26th April 2019  

Lower School: Zebra Class and Dolphin Class - 98.7% 
Higher School: 4GB, Cheetah Class – 97.8%  

 

Week Ending - Friday 7th June 2019  

Lower School: Dolphin Class - 98.7% 
Higher School: 3EA, Monkey Class - 97.6%  

Dragonfly Class: Ayman Walker for flexing his listening muscle.  

Bee Class: Eli Bruening for flexing his perserance muscle. 

Lion Class: Erica Tilleard for flexing her perseverance muscle. 

Lemur Class: Bella Fulford for flexing her empathy muscle. 

Dolphin Class: Harry Burke for flexing his perseverance muscle. 

Seahorse Class: Indi Titchener for flexing her listening muscle.  

Monkey Class: Alfie Smith for flexing his perseverance muscle and Brianna Hillyear for flexing her 
independence muscle.  

Wolf Class: Daniel Wax for flexing his listening muscle.  

Panda Class: Alyssa Millington for flexing her absorption muscle.  

Meerkat Class: Evie Fulford for flexing her collaboration muscle.  

Otter Class: Harry Betts for flexing his noticing and capitalising muscles. 

Eagle Class: Rick Sargeant for flexing his making links muscle. 

Hawk Class: Eva Lakey for flexing her empathy muscle.  

 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 21st June 2019 



 
  

Sports Days  
Thank you to everyone who came along to our Sports Afternoons  

- we hope that you enjoyed watching the races!  

 

 

Week Ending - Friday 14th June 2019  

Lower School: Dolphin Class - 99.3% 
Higher School: 5KE, Otter Class - 100%  

Week Ending - Friday 21st June 2019  

Lower School: Dolphin Class - 98.7% 
Higher School: 4GB, Cheetah Class - 98.5%  

Year 6 – ‘The Wonderful Wizard of OZ!’ 
Production Monday 15th July, 7:00pm  

Ticket only  

Year 6 - Leavers’ Festival  

Wednesday 17th July, 4:15pm  
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Year 1 - Hilliers Trip  

 

On Friday 24th May, Year 1 went on a very exciting trip to 
the Sir Harold Hilliers Gardens. We learnt about plants and 
animal lifecycles. We enjoyed many exciting activities such 

as pond dipping and making nature curtains.  



  

I am delighted to let you know that we will be running another Family Links 
Programme for parents/carers again next term. I will be working alongside Sam 

from Barnardos.  
The sessions will run on a Tuesday morning between 9:30am and 11:30am with 

the first session starting on Tuesday 17th September 2019 and finishing on 
Tuesday 3rd December 2019.  

 
If you would like to join, please contact me. To find out more information, or if you 

have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me on the school number: 
01489 782342 

Sarah Curry 
Family Support Worker 

 

Family Support Worker Update  
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We will be donating all of our Lost 
Property to charity before the end of 

term - please ensure that you check for 
any lost items.  

Please ensure that all clothing is clearly 
labelled when children return in 

September!  

Thank you to 
everyone who 

entered our 
Shamblehurst 

Summer Cookbook 
front cover 

competition. We 
received some 

fabulous designs.  

We would like to 
congratulate our 

winner Livia Dyl in 
Wolf Class!  
Well Done!  
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We have received a number of 
complaints regarding parking 

around the school area. Please 
ensure that you do not block 
resident’s driveways and park 

across pathways.  

Please use our Park and Stride, 
which are held at B&Q car park 

and at Hedge End Village car 
park (behind the old Budgens).  

Thank you for cooperation.  
 

 

We are proud to announce 
that  

Shamblehurst has been 
awarded a bronze award 
from Eastleigh Borough 

Council, as their incentive 
for sustainable travel and 
road safety to and from 

school. 
 

We try to promote road 
safety regularly and so it 
has been recognised... 

We are working towards 
our silver award in the next 

school year  
 

From The JRSO Team  
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Reading Diaries  
 

Following our Reading Diary survey: 
 

51% of parents would like to see the return of the diaries in September. 
 

Therefore, we have decided to continue as follows: 
 

1.  Year R and KS1 will still receive Reading Diaries. This will need to be used by parents and 
teachers in school to record the children's reading. 

 
2. KS2 will be optional.  If you would like to have a diary, please ask the office or speak to 

your class teacher. 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support. 

 

Wildern School Car Park 
We have been contacted by Wildern school that an increasing number of 

parents have been using their car park to drop off and collect children. 

The top area can only be used from after 3:15pm.  
Please do not use the main part of the car park.  

Thank you for your understanding. 

CLUBS!  
With the exception of JAMZ, clubs will not begin until the 

week beginning Monday 23rd September 2019.  

More information regarding clubs will be sent out during 
the first full week back in September.  

 Friday 19th July 2019 - Non-School 
Uniform Day  

£1 donation please    
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Shamblehurst promotes healthy eating. A balanced, healthy, nutritious 
diet is important for the development of a child’s physical state, as well as 

for their intellectual abilities. 

Please note the following recommended guidelines set out by the British 
Nutrition Foundation. 

A child’s lunch should include only the following: 

- A portion of starchy food, eg. wholegrain bap/bread, pitta bread, plain 

crackers, pasta or rice salad 

- Fresh fruit and vegetables, eg. apple/orange/banana, cherry tomatoes, 

carrot sticks, mini fruit chunks, etc  

- A portion of milk or dairy food, eg. cheese, plain/fruit yoghurt, etc 

- Small portion of lean meat, fish or alternative, eg. two slices of ham, 
chicken, beef Quorn, cheese, tuna, egg or hummus, etc 

- A drink - fruit juice (not fizzy), water (not flavoured), milk (not flavoured) 

 

 

We would like to remind parents to send their child to school with a 
named water bottle.  

We have a large number of children who request a plastic cup each day, 
so that they can have a drink in class.  

These are to contain water only. Flavoured still clear water is also 
permitted. 
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From September, we will be sending out a monthly newsletter with 
advice, guidance and interesting facts about internet safety. These are 

designed to keep children and parents up to date and to raise the profile 
of using the internet responsibility. Attached with this newsletter is a 

great document all about how to use parental control settings. They cover 
a range of consoles, devices and internet providers, and are designed to 
protect children from inappropriate content they may come across while 

using devices. Additionally, there is a helpful list of websites at the bottom 
for further advice.  

 

 KS2 had a visit from Google for an 
interactive assembly. They can to talk to us 
about how we could Be Internet Legends by 

staying safe on line. They took us through 
their 5 point pledge: 

- Be Sharp - think before you share 
- Be Alert - check that it is for real 

- Be Secure - protect your stuff 
- Be Kind - respect each other 

- Be Brave - when in doubt, discuss 
 

They taught us all about this by showing us 
the 5 different kingdoms of Interland. They 
also gave some great tips and advice. For 
example, did you know to make a really 

secure password you need upper and lower 
case symbols, numbers and symbols? 

 
By searching for “Be Internet Legends” or 

going to this link 
https://beinternetlegends.withgoogle.com/e
n_uk/interland you will be able to access all 
their advice and complete missions in their 

online game all about internet safety. 
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From September 2019, the price of school dinners will be increasing to 
£2.40 per meal for children in Year 3 - Year 6. Children in Year R - Year 2 

will still receive Universal Free School Meals.  

We would like to remind you that school dinners must be paid for on the 
day of ordering, or in advance. Payments can be made either online, or 
via the office by cash or cheque (payable to HCC). There should be no 

outstanding balance on your child’s account. If an outstanding balance 
keeps occurring, these can be referred on to Hampshire County Council.  

If you think that you may be entitled to Free School Meals, you can 
check whether you are eligible here: 

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/hants  

 

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/hants


 
  

Buddies!  
A big thank you to all of our Year 5 Buddies this year, for all their hard 
work and enthusiasm, to create a safer and happier play time for our 
children. They have been wonderful role models to the school and we 

hope their skills will continue to shine. 
We also welcome our new Year 5 Buddies in September and 

congratulate them on their new role!  

 

 

 
 

A big thank you to Eva Lakey, our JRSO in Year 6 for all her hard work and 
advice in road safety around school!  

We would like to welcome our new JRSO Daisy Burden-Veal, with her 
Deputy Holly Bishop to continue the role with our new Year 6 team in 

September. 
Happy Summer! Mrs Millard 

 

 

Hard copies of the 
competition were sent 

home with all children on 
Friday. There are spares in 

the office.  
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BBC 10 Pieces whole school inquiry - children across the school have been 
listening to various pieces of classical music and responding through art. We 

were fortunate to have had experts from Wildern lead a range of workshops for 
every year group.  Children have been learning to respond through music or 

dance workshops. Year 6 are currently involved in a graphic design workshop. 
Year 2 and Year 4 have participated in a textiles workshop, involving weaving 

and fabric painting. Rosie Scott Bennet (leader of the sessions) will collate every 
child’s piece of work to make one huge collage, that we will receive in 

September. This will be a wonderful collaborative piece that we can display in 
school for all to see.  

 
We hope that you enjoyed seeing our outcomes last week!  

 

We would like to say a huge 
well done to TJ, who 

completed running 5K in the 
Race for Life in 31 minutes 
and 30 seconds, on Sunday 

23rd June 2019!  

 

 

Year 2 - Titanic Day - Friday 5th July 2019 

 


